
 

 

 

 

 
 

June 2, 2017 

 

Rogue Architects  

Tiffany Chalupa 

513 Main Street 300  

Fort Worth, Tx 76102  

 

Re: McDonald’s at Arapahoe Crossing 
Case Number:  1997-6057-04 

 

Dear Ms. Chalupa: 

 

Thank you for your initial submission for the above named minor amendment.  We reviewed it and 

have the following comment:  

 

Real Property Darren Akrie 303-739-7311 dakrie@auroragov.org.  

1.  We have not yet received comments from Real Property. Once we receive comments they will be 

e-mailed to you. You may contact Darren at the above phone number or e-mail address.  

 

If Darren requires a response from you, please resubmit your work with the requested change.  You 

may email it directly to me at wbarrett@auroragov.org .  Should you have any questions you may 

contact me via email or by calling 303.739.7133  

 

Sincerely,  

 
W. David Barrett  

Sr. Planner II  

 

 

Planning and Development Services 

Planning Division 

15151 E. Alameda Parkway, Ste. 2300 

Aurora, Colorado 80012 

303.739.7250 
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